Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, January 04, 2018 9:50 AM

To: '‘Anna Behrens'

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; P. G. Mark Arniola (marniola@oaklandnet.com); Kayleigh Lim
(klim@oaklandnet.com); Andrew Romolo; Kristen Stroud

Subject: RE: Upcoming Work at 7101 Edgewater Drive Oakland Site / Case RO293

Hi Anna,

Thank you for the notification of field work. As our agency conditionally approved your work plan in our letter
dated October 18, 2017, and your letter of November 3, 2017 included your acceptance of all ACDEH’s conditions, it
was our assumption the work plan was being implemented. Thank you for the clarification of our misunderstanding.

Please perform the next phase of work as conditionally agreed to.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

From: Anna Behrens [mailto:anna.behrens@terraphase.com]

Sent: Wednesday, January 03, 2018 3:39 PM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health <Keith.Nowell@acgov.org>

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health <Dilan.Roe@acgov.org>; P. G. Mark Arniola (marniola@oaklandnet.com)
<marniola@oaklandnet.com>; Kayleigh Lim (klim@oaklandnet.com) <klim@oaklandnet.com>; Andrew Romolo
<andrew.romolo@terraphase.com>; Anna Behrens <anna.behrens@terraphase.com>; Kristen Stroud
<kristen.stroud@terraphase.com>

Subject: Upcoming Work at 7101 Edgewater Drive Oakland Site / Case RO293

Keith,

Terraphase Engineering, Inc., on behalf of the City of Oakland, will be initiating subsurface investigation at the 7101
Edgewater Drive Site / Case RO293 on this coming Monday, January 8™. This work will be conducted in accordance with
the Additional Investigation Work Plan, prepared by Terraphase and dated September 8, 2017, and the Response to
Comments, Soil Gas Data Submittal, and Scope of Work for Sub-Slab Soil Gas Sampling, dated November 3, 2017. Work is
expected to continue for approximately two weeks, and will consist of site-wide Membrane Interface Probe (MIP)
borings and grab groundwater confirmation sampling. Although we have not received a response to our November 3rd
submission, we are assuming that we can proceed with the proposed schedule, given that the County has provided a
conditional approval of the Work Plan.

Please contact us if you have any questions or concerns regarding this work.

Best,



Anna W. Behrens
Project Geologist

Terraphase Engineering Inc.

1404 Franklin Street, Suite 600 | Oakland, California 94612 | www.terraphase.com
phone: 510.645.1850 ext. 79 | cell: 518.852.9239 | fax: 510.380.6304
anna.behrens@terraphase.com
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